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local happening

ÎtHB Ouxdb-Advocatb welcomes all 
items of interest for this column 

11 Phone ii, send by mail or drop 
Item In Ouine-AnvoCATE Letter Box.

Brown's for Millinery.
80 in the shade Monday.
Used Cars at real bargains.—R. 

Morningstar. tf
Mr. John Smith visited relatives in 

town over Sunday.
Mrs. Harold Cares and children, 

Sarnia, are visiting in town.
Now don’t be trying to make 

dandelion wine with a zip to it.
John Cowan sr of Sarnia has been 

elected a bencher of the Law Society 
of Upper Canada.

Andrew Harrower has purchased 
from J. Holt the three lots at the 
comer of Erie and Wall streets.

There will be morning service in 
Trinity Church next Sunday and 
Holy Communion will be celebrated.

Tidying up of premises is already 
well advanced by some ef our towns
folk. Everybody should get busy at 
the same job.

Rev. John Crawford ef London, 
will preach in the Presbyterian 
•church, Watford, and Knox church, 
Warwick, next Sunday.

Women’s Brogue Oxfords at $5.00. 
•—P. Dodds & Son.

Miss M. C. Straith, Toronto, or
ganizer for Western Ontario for the 
Provincial Red Cross, was in Wat
ford this week on official business.

If you wish to avoid heavy penal
ties you must fill out your income 
tax returns and make first payment 
this week. April 30th is the last day 
allowed.

Next Wednesday will be the first 
of the summer half-diolidays in Wat
ford. They will continue every Wed
nesday afternoon until the end of 
September.

When a girl looks as though she 
lias fallen face downward in a flour 
barrel, you have no right to con
clude that she was helping mother 
with the baking.

You, as a citizen of Watford, are 
deeply interested in the project of 
of paving Main street. Attend the 
meeting in the Lyceum on Wednes
day evening, May 4th, at 8 p.m.

Regular quarterly meeting service 
"will be held in the Methodist church 
next Sunday morning when the 
sacrament of the Lord’s Supper will 
be administered. There will be a 
fellowship service commencing at 
10.30 o’clock. The members are 
specially invited to this service.

Interwoven Hose for Men—lisle 
or silk, in all shades—guaranteed 
for longer wear.—A. Brown & Co.

The marriage is announced of Miss 
Florence May Gibson, daughter of 
Dr. and Mrs. Gibson of Moose Jaw, 
to Mr. Ralph George Tredgett. The 
marriage took place on Thursday 
the 14th. of April at Moose Ja\y. The 
many friends of the bride in Wat
ford extend congratulations in 
which the Guide-Advocate joins.

A meeting to consider the erect
ion of a Soldiers’ Memorial was held 
in the public library on Monday eve
ning, but was only slimly attended. 
After considerable discussion a com
mittee was named to consider the 
form the memorial should take and 
"the probable cost, said committee to 
report to a more representative meet
ing later.

Our stock of Wall Paper is com
plete, all new paper is in stock. Do 
your papering now and avoid the 
rush.—P. Dodds & Son.

_ Assessor Kenward has completed 
bis work. The assessment of the town 
less exemptions is $401,804.00. The 
exemptions^ are church property $26,- 
500; public property $22,556; gov
ernment property $12,200. The popu
lation is 1033; children between 5 
and 16 years of age 177, between 5 
and 21 years 231. No. of dogs 41. 
No. of births during the year 13; 
No. of deaths 3..

The Rev. T. DeCourcy Rayner will 
celebrate the second anniversary 
of his pastorate at the Cong’l church 
on Sunday with special services. In 
the morning at 11 a.m. his topic will 
be: “The Immortality of Love,—An 
ancient love story with a modern 
meaning.” The sacrament of the 
Lord’s Supper follows this service. 
A w special “Love Offering” for 
itiissionaries in distress will be taken 
at the sacrament service. In the eve
ning at 7 p.m. his topic will be : “On ! 
the Road to Happiness”. The road 
you may travel if you wish ! You are 
mvited to these services. Special 
music by the choir.

Hate you seen the Women’s Ox
fords at $4.00.—P. Dodds & Son.
_ A Masonic Lodge of Instruction 
for St. Clair District, No. 2, will be 
held in ’Sarnia on Wednesday, May 
11, at 2.30 o’clock, under the direc
tion of Rt. Wor. Bro. W. H. Hunt, 
D.D.G.M. The first degree will be 
exemplified by Victoria Lodge, No. 
«6, Sarnia ; the second degree by 
Beaver Lodge, No. 83, Strathroy; 
and the third degree by Havelock 
wdffc, No. 238, Watford.

Obey your conscience, buy a Ford. 
—R. Morningstar. tf

The annual congregational meet
ing and supper of the Methodist 
church was held in the school room 
on Wednesday evening of last week 
and was very largely attended. The 
reports of the various organizations 
and departments were very encour
aging and the greetings conveyed in 
speeches by representatives from 
Zion congregation and other visitors 
were much enjoyed. The supper was 
one of the most appetizing- and both 
young and old enjoyed the whole eve
ning to the full. The pastor, Rev. A. 
C. Tiffin, presided. The affairs of the 
congregation were reported to be in a 
most encouraging state. This church 
reduced its debt during the year by 
$500.00, besides paying just about 
$2200.00 to the Methodist National 
Campaign in the same period. All this 
together with the maintenance of the 
local church and the current comnex- 
ional expenses give evidence of a 
united and enthusiastic congregation.

Get y c ur papering done now All 
the niw designs of wall paper at P. 
Dodds & Son and a man to hang 
them if you wish.

W. M. S, PRESBYTERIAL

The Seventh Annual meeting of 
the Women’s Missionary Society of 
Sarnia Presbytery will be held in the 
Presbyterian church, Watford, on 
Wednesday and Thursday, May 4th 
and 5th. Mrs. Stirrett, of Petrolea, 
the President, will preside. During 
the afternoon session on Wednesday 
Miss Ida Malcolmson, Hamilton, Pro
vincial Y. W. Secretary, will give 
an address on “Young Women’s 
Work”, also an address will be given 
by Miss Shipley, Honan, China. The 
address of the evening session will 
be delivered by Rev. R. P. McKay, 
D. D., Sec. Board of Foreign Mis
sions. The sessions will commence at 
2 p.m. and 8 p.m., and should prove 
to be very interesting and helpful 
A hearty invitation is extended to all 
to attend both sessions.—G. J. Mac- 
Lean, Press Secretary.

BROOKE

Obey your conscience, buy a Ford. 
—R. Morningstar. tf

Divine service will be held in St. 
James’ church, Brooke, on Sunday 
afternoon. The Sunday School will 
meet at 2.45 in the afternoon 

Angus McLachlan, 10 line, died in 
St. Joseph’s Hospital, London, on 
Friday night, April 22nd, where he 
went about ten days previous to un
dergo an operation for appendicitis, 
aged 59 years. The funeral was held 
on Monday to Alvinston cemetery, 
Rev. Pollock of the Alvinston Baptist 
church officiating. The pall bearers 
were Will Annett, W. Dolbear, N. 
McVicar, H. McLachlan, W. Mc
Connell and N. McIntyre. Deceased 
was unmarried. He leaves behind 
two sisters, Mrs. Cornell of Port 
Huron, and Mrs. Winn of Sarnia, 
also one brother, Alexander of 
Brooke.

WARWICK

Obey your conscience, buy a Ford. 
—R. Morningstar. tf

Mr. John Brent, Coleville, Sask., 
is visiting relatives in Warwick and 
vicinity.

Miss May Gault, Windsor, is 
spending a week at the home of her 
parents on the second line.

R. É. Janes’ store, Warwick Vill
age, will be closed every Tuesday 
and Thursday evenings at 6 o’clock 
on and after May 1st, 1921.

Robert Ross died at' his home on 
second concession north on Wednes
day last. He was in his 60th year. 
He formerly resided in Bosanquet 
and Thedford.

At Zion Congregational Church 
the pastor, Rev. T. D. Rayner, will 
preach at 2.30 p.m. “The Soul’s 
Awakening,” will be his theme, also 
the usual Bible Searcher Story for 
the juniors. The sacrament of the 
Lord’s Supper will follow this ser
vice. Come and worship God in His 
House.

The funeral of the late Mrs. 
Thomas McKay was held from the 
family residence, second line, on 
Wednesday afternoon, the Rev. E. 
H. Sawërs officiating,' interment be
ing made in Watford cemetery. The 
pallbearers were W. B. Laws, C. 
Chambers, P. Kingston, Wm. Âuld, 
P. Fleming and J. Manders. Mrs. 
McKay, whose maiden name was 
Sarah McKinlay, was a native of 
Quebec. She was born in 1843 and 
married to Mr. McKay in 1869. 
When they moved to Warwick they 
lived on the Main load for ten years 
and r-fterward-i moved to the farm 
wher* she died. She had been in 
poor health for sometime but her 
death was unexpected. Besides her 
husband she leaves to mourn her de
parture five sons, John and William 
of Sarnia township; .Thomas, Joseph 
and Ben of Warwick.

OBITUARY OF JOHN MAW, SR.

On April 4th another pioneer resi
dent of this district was called to 
his reward in the person of Mr. John 
Maw, Wyoming, in his 88th year.

Mr. Maw was bom in Sept., 1833 
in Yorkshire, Eng. When but a 
young man he and his brother, Isaac, 
came to this country and settled near 
Toronto.

In 1859 he married Miss Rachel 
Rogers, who predeceased him about 
two years ago.

About fifty years ago they, with 
his brother and their families, moved 
to farms, then all bush, on the town
line south of the village. About 
twenty years ago he and his wife 
retired to Wyoming. During his resi
dence on the farm Mr. Maw was a 
faithful adherent of the Methodist 
church, in politics a conservative.

He was a gentleman of the old 
school, courteous and considerate of 
the opinions of others and anxious 
to help along anything for the good 
of mankind in general. He loved a 
good joke. His outstanding charact
eristics were sincerity, sympathy and 
kindness. Thus did he exemplify the 
Good Shepherd.

During his life he made many 
friends by his kind deeds and genial 
disposition.

He leaves a grown up family. Mrs. 
Rawson, London, John, Harry and 
Mrs. Stonehouse. Wyoming; Mrs. 
Williams, Jas., of Petrolia ; Newton 
of Sarnia.

On April 7th the imprersiv.t funer
al service was conducted by bis pas
tor, Rev. Mr. Jewitt, assisted by Rev. 
Mr. Fry.

The casket, covered with floral 
tributes, followed by a large number 
of relatives and friends was born to 
its last resting place in Wyoming 
cemetery.

Among those from a distance were 
Mrs. Place, Mrs. Stevens, Detroit; 
Miss Maw, Mrs. Stewiart, St. Clair; 
Mrs. Milton, Chatham ; Mr. and Mrs. 
J. Maw, Mr. and Mrs. Stonehouse, 
Mr. and Mrs. Hendy, Sarnia. Mrs. 
Rawson and Mrs. Tye, London.

CHOP STUFF

Forest Bowlers have reorganized 
with R Fred Douglas president and 
W. J. F. Ross secretary.

Sufficient stock has been subscrib
ed for the Glencoe rink to warrant 
the directors proceeding with the 
erection.

Oscar Saunders, son of Albert 
Saunders, 10th line west, Enniskillen 
fractured an arm on Tuesday when 
he fell from a derrick.

An old safe in the office at the old 
Englehart farm was broken open on 
Thursday night but nothing of value 
was in it at the time.

Hannah Kemp, relict of the late 
James Kemp, of Thedford, died on 
Wednesday last aged 76 years. Inter
ment at Pinehill cemetery.

Woodstock doctors accuse prohib
ition advocates and workers of sol
iciting whiskey prescriptions, thus 
asking the doctors to break the law.

Port Lambton reports an unprece
dented building activity along the 
fiver St. Clair on the Canadian si4e. 
Summer cottagers are becoming num
erous this year and new cottages are 
being erected.

Rev. Mr. Shepherd was inducted 
into the pastorate of St. Paul’s Pres
byterian church, Parkhill, on Tues
day. Rev. Mr. McLeod, of Wyoming, 
moderator of Sarnia Presbytery, con
ducted the services, in which Rw. 
Pintoul of Naim, Rev. Aitkin of 
Center road, and Rev. Ratcliffe of 
Arkona, took part. A congregational 
supper was served in the schoolroom 
at the close of the service.

The development of the last three 
years have brought the sunflower to 
the front as one of the most satis
factory crops that can be grown for 
silo purposes. It has been proven by 
experiments and extensive private 
feeding trials that the sunflower 
yields well, the silage is palatable, 
and is at least equal, if not superior, 
pound for pound, to corn silage. 
Many comparisons made between 
corn silage of the best quality and 
sunflower silage have shown the bal
ance of economy of gain in beef 
cattle and yield of milk in dairy 
cattle in favor of the sunflower. 
Russian Giant out-yields any other 
strain.

On Wednesday evening, April 13, 
the friends and neighbors of Mr. and 
Mrs. Andrew Logan met at their 
home at Perch, the occasion being a 
farewell to their old frieads and 
neighbors, who are going to make 

j their home with their son, Joseph, at 
Blackwell. After order being, called a 
well worded address was read by 
Samuel Bailey, while Robert Brown 
presented them with a beautiful 
leather upholstered rocker. Mr. 
Logan replied in a* few well chosen 
words. The evening was spent in 
music and dancing. One of the main 
features of the evening was a clog 
dance by the host, who is nearly 80 
years of age. After singing of Auld 
Lang Syne and many hearty cheers 
all dispersed to their homes.

URGED NOT TO DISBAND

Tecumseh Chapter I.O.D.E. 
some months ago decided to disband 
and returned its Charter to the Pro
vincial Chapter as required by Con
stitution .

Following is a copy of the letter 
which has been received by the 
chapter;—

“We have received at the National. 
Head Office your Charter, through 
the Ontario Provincial Chapter, and 
they have asked us to hold it and not 
cancel it in the hope that Tecumseh 
Chapter may reorganize.

I cannot tell you how sorry we are 
to receive your charter, as yours is 
one of the oldest chapters in the 
whole order, and we shall indeed be 
delighted if your members do re
organize and send for your charter 
again.

Conditions at the present time are 
such that our Order is needed to ex
ert its influence in every part of the 
Empire.

An old Chapter such as yours is j 
doubly important through having j 
been so long established, and we ask j 
you to urge your members to recon
sider their decision and to stay in 
the Order so that a faithful and use
ful unit will not be lost.

With best wishes, and hoping we 
may be able to return your charter 
to you soon.”

Yours sincerely,
MARGARET WISE,

National Secretary.
The Chapter has not decided to 

reorganize but plans are being made 
to hold an anniversary meeting in 
June, to which all former members 
will be invited.

VETERANS ATTEND CHURCH ON 
YPRES ANNIVERSARY

In honor of the day six years ago 
when the Canadian Corps won im
perishable fame for Canada by an 
exhibition of prowess and courage 
on the field of battle equalling the 
best traditions of the British army, 
the veterans of Watford and vicin
ity celebrated the sixth anniversary 
of the second battle of Ypres by 
parading to Trinity Church on Sun
day evening to thank God and take 
part in the service of prayer and 
praise arranged to mark the occas
ion.

There were two dozen Veterans 
present, among them men who took 
part and some who were wounded in 
the St. Julien engagement. The 
officers present were Major R. H. 
Stapleford, Capt. R. D. Swift and 
Sergt. Major Owens. All joined lust
ily in the service and listened atten
tively to the address given by the 
rector, Rev. S. P. Irwin, who took 
for his text the words “Be of good 
cheer; It is I; be not afraid.” (St. 
Mark 6:50).

The speaker .referred to the action 
of the Canadian troops at the front 
during that celebrated battle on 
April 23rd, 1915, when the soldiers 
of Canada filled in the breach and 
saved the day for the Allies. He 
showed that without God nothing 
can be accomplished. Science, educa
tion and money combined with self 
will bring disaster to any cause while 
science, education and money with 
God instead of sell would conquor 
the world. Lui. Kenward read the 
108th Psalm, Mr. W. G Connolly 
sang an appropriate solo “Let us 
have Peace,” and hymns especially 
suitable to the occasion were sung 
by the choir and lustily joined in by 
all present.

The second battle of Ypres began 
on April 22nd, 1915, and on that and 
two succeeding days was fought 
what proved to be one of the most 
strategically important engagements 
of the war. When the Germans sent 
over for the first time waves of 
chlorine gas the Turcos> moved by 
superstitious fear, broke in panic, 
and the Canadians left flank was left 
unprotected. The 2nd and 3rd Brig
ades stood their ground although 
suffered disastrous losses, the latter 
managing to guard its unprotected 
left with such success that the Ger
mans were unable to press forward 
through the breach. During the night 
the 1st and 4th Battalion were mov
ed up and the defensive line was 
made intact again. Credit was given 
to the Canadians for having “saved 
the day” by preventing the Germans 
breaking through, which, having 
been accomplished, would have left 
the enemy practically a clear path to 
the Channel ports.

WATFORD SCHOOL FAIR

From the slogans sent in by Public 
School Pupils the judges have select
ed the following three as prize win
ners :—

First prize—Everett Doan.
“I must trim 
A garden prim,
For our School Fair you know. 
Radishes red,
Then an onion bed,
And ’taters all in a row.” •»•...

* * * ’

Second prize—Henry Newell. j 
“A ten foot square of garden, 
Warm rain and sunshine rare,
A spade and a hoe ; we’ll make 

her grow,
For our Community Fair.”

* * *

Third prize—Edwin McNally. ; 
“Watford School and Community 

Fair,
Look around good folks when you 

get there
To see what we young boys can show 
When we use our brains and Wjield 

the hoe.”
All won by boys. The girls will 

have to look to their laurels in the 
fall.

Judges on Slogans were Mr. Cam
eron, Miss McCaw and Miss Mitchell 
of the H. S. staff.

Prizes given by Mrs. T. G. Mitch
ell.

The High School pupils are prepar
ing posters which are to be handed 
in by May 13th. These will be exhib
ited in busjness places of the town, .

The different committees are work
ing on the prize lists and it is hoped 
that they will be published next 
week. Watford was one of the first 
towns in Western Ontario to hold a 
School Fair so get your flowers and 
vegetables started and make this jfrne 
a winner,

BORN
In the Hospital on April 18, 1921, 

to Mr. and Mrs. Thos. Steadman, 
of Enniskillen, a son.

DIED
In Sarnia township, on Friday, April 

15th, 1921, Annie Hossie, beloved 
wife of Mr. Frank Croné, former
ly of Bimam, aged about 67 years

At 279 Shamrock St., Sarnia, on 
Friday, April 15th, 1921, Doris 
Hilda, dearly beloved and only 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Horace 
H. Creasey, aged 17 years.

PAVING FOR MAIN STREET i

Yes, it does seem almost too good 
to be true, but after a fall, winter 
and spring when our business 
thoroughfare has been continuously 
in an almost impassable condition, it 
became very evident to our citizens 
that this-condition which has meant 
so much discomfort to the people 
and loss of business to our town, 
could not be tolerated another year, 
and a strong petition was handed to 
our town council requesting action 
to be taken regarding.the paving of 
our Main street from the G.T.R. 
bridge to the fourth line with con
crete or other permanent material. 
The town council acted promptly 
and appointed Reeve Harper and 
Councillor W. G. Connolly to go to 
Toronto and interview the Minister 
of Public Works regarding govern
ment assistance to build this paving. 
Councillor J. R. McCormick and 
Manager Bate of the Wire Works 
were added to the deputation and 
the trip to Toronto was math by 
auto.

Through the kindness of Mr. Les
lie Oke, M.P.P., an interview was 
arranged with the Minister, Hon. 
Mr. Biggs, who was found to be a 
very courteous gentleman. The depu
tation explained the deplorable con
dition of our street and how it look
ed like only a waste of money to 
attempt to repair it. They also went 
into the matter of the importance 

’of this piece of road on account of 
it being a connecting link on a Pro
vincial-County highway connecting 
the Sarnia gravel road with the 
Longwoods road, and therefore 
should be entitled to aid from the 
Provincial road funds.

The Minister explained in detail 
certain amendments to the good 
roads act which had been passed last 
year to take care of towns and vill
ages, and how Watford could by 
posing a by-law and making request 
through the county council receive 
government aid which would permit 
them to pave this street , at a low 
cost to the ratepayers. \

* At the request of the deputation 
the Minister agreed to send to Wat
ford his chief eng..:eer, Mr. Muir, to 
explain the matter to the citizens. A 
public meeting has therefore been 
announced to be held in the Lyceum 
on Wednesday evening, May 4th, at 
8 p.m., at which Mr. Muir will speak 
and all rate payers should avail them
selves of this opportunity to gain 
first hand, authentic information on 
this subject which every resident of 
our town is so depply interested in.

SALE REGISTER
Saturday, April 30, stock and 

household furniture of W. Doan. 
See ad.

Saturday, April 30. at 3 o’clock. 
Mrs. A. J. Hagle will sell a quan
tity of Household Furniture by auct
ion at her residence, Main street — 
J. F. Elliot, Auctioneer. 22a-2t 

Friday, May 6, farm stock of Wm. 
McRorie. Warwick. See ad.

Saturday, May 7, household furn
iture of the late Mrs. C. Willoughby. 
See ad.

The Cornwall home at Sombra has 
been purchased by a New York lady 
for $4000.

■
.

■ iS ■ <
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Surpassing
all others in general excellence—

"SALADA"
is enjoyed by millions of devoted friends

B829

Black, Green or Mixed Blends. Sealed packets only.

^Persuasion Tailed, 
TheyTook io Torcef

SHE was so proud 
of her first cake. 

It was so light so 
tempting 1

But her young bro
thers had an eye on it, 
too, and ----------------- !

You’ve simply got to 
hide the cakes and 
bread when they're 
made from Cream of 
the West Flour.

Maple Leaf Milling Co., 
Limited

Toronto, Winnipeg 
Brandon, Halifax

S' XXIV Y 1

Flour
;st

Mrs. Dawson enlarged on the work 
that would be eliminated in the home 
if such were the case. As to estab
lishing a community canning centre, 
Mrs. Dawson suggested to the women 
that they utilize the steam in any of 
the nearby butter and cheese factor.- 
ies. Mrs. Dawson predicted that in 
the near future other women would 
appreciate the necessity of one, and 
ehe hoped they would assert them
selves to gain something which would 
help conserve their energy by elim
inating unnecessary drudgery in the 
home.

You can procure Cream of the West Flour 
from the Watford Farmers’ Co-operative 

Association, Limited.

THE FATEFUL YEARS |
FOR EVERY WOMAN

How That

COMMUNITY CANNING 
LAUNDRY

AND

to Overcome Trouble»
Afflict Women Only.

. .So far as a woman's health is con
cerned, probably the most fateful 
years in her life are those between 
4B and 50. Many women enter this 
period under depressing conditions, 
through overstrain in household 
cares, or a neglected condition of the 
blood, and so they suffer heavily.

Among the commonest symptoms 
at this time are headaches, pains in 
the back and sides, fever flushes, pal
pitation, dizziness and depression. It 
is well to know that these variations 
of health can be relieved by home 
treatment. What women stand in 
need of all their life, but never more 
so than in middle age, is rich, red 
blood. As a tonic for the blood amf 
nerves, Dr. Williams’ Pink Pills are 
always useful, but especially will 
they help women at this time. Among 
those who have found benefit through 
the use of Dr. Williams' Pink Pills is 
Mrs. J. A. McDougall, Rhodena, N. 
S., who says : “I was greatly troubled 
with nervousness, palpitation of the 
heart, dizziness, and a generally run 
down condition. It was only with 
difficulty that I could do my work, 
and although I had been taking med
icine for some time I did not im
prove. Finally a friend advised Dr. 
Williams' Pink Pills, and I got a sup
ply and began taking «them. The re
sult more than met my c/pectations, 
and I am feeling better than I have 
done for years, sleep well, eat well, 
and do my house work much more 
easily. In my case the pills certainly 
did what you claim for them.”

Dr. Williams’ Pink Pills are sold 
by all dealers in medicine, or you 
can get them by mail #t 50c a box 
or six boxes for $2.60 from The Dr. 
Wililams’ Medicine Co., Brockville, 
Ont

Is your subscription paid to 192IT
The automobile is going to abolish 

the little red school house. Mean
while it is not necesary to abolish the 
school children.

“The advantages of a community 
canning centre" were explained re
cently by Mrs. M. C. Dawson of 
Parkhill, when she spoke before -a 
union meeting of the various U. F. 
W. 0. clubs of Oxford county, held 
in the Y.W.C.A., Woodstock. This 
meeting was largely attended.

Mrs. Dawson, who by the way, is 
editor and proprietor of the Parkhill 
Gazette, gave a most enthusiastic ac
count of the manner in which the 
community canning centre at Park
hill is flourishing under the auspices 
of the Women’s Institute. She re
viewed its beginning in 1916, when 
it was started for Red Cross purposes. 
For the first two years all the prod
ucts from this centre were sent over
seas. Included in the last were fruit, 
vegetables and chicken, etc., all of 
which were donated. With the close 
of the war it was decided to use the 
equipment for the benefit of the 
home community, and so the canning 
centre was established. All the art
icles, said Mrs. Dawson, are cooked 
in steam jacketed retorts and ten 
pounds pressure of steam may be 
used. Enamel lined tin cans, which 
ere automatically capped by a cap
ping machine, are used. The cost is 
placed at 10 cents a can plus 3 cents 
a can for cooking, with the customer 
supplying her own goods. All the 
work in connection with the prepar
ation of the goods is done at the 
centre and thus the work in the home 
is considerably lessened.

To give an estimate of the business 
done last year, Mrs. Dawson said the 
expenses were $3,000, but there was 
a net profit of $600. Four hundred 
families availed themselves of the 
privileges of the centre, and in every 
way, she pointed out, the utmost 
satisfaction had been experienced. By 
having a common centre where the

COMPETITION OPEN TO YOUNG 
FARMERS

The Ontario Department of Agri
culture is conducting, the following 
competitions this year : Acre profit in 
oats and com and feeding hogs for 
profit. The prize given, to the winner 
in each competition is a two weeks’ 
short course at Guelph. They may 
take two weeks of any course held 
during January and February, 1922.

In the acre profit the prize is given 
to the contestant showing the highest 
net profit per acre. In the feeding 
hogs for profit, 50 points will be 
given fob highest net profit per cwt 
of gain, 20 points for the best kept 
records, 20 points for highest gain in 
weight, except that for light and 
heavyhogs, two points will be deduct
ed for every five pounds, or fraction 
of five pounds under 180 or over 230 
pounds.

The acre profit competitions must 
be confined to a field of any size, but 
not less than one acre, except in the 
case of the oats, when the area under 
crop must be at least five acres. The 
agricultural representative will in
spect the field and see that it is 
measured correctly.

Accurate account- must be kept of 
all labor, cost of seed, fertilizer, etc. 
We will supply forms to all contest
ants on which to keep records.

Two witnesses should be on hand 
when the crops or pigs are weighed.

These competitions are open to 
young men under 30 years of age. 
Winners in previous competitions are 
not eligible to enter the same contest 
again.

Each contestant in the hog feeding 
must feed ± pen of hogs co ltnir.ing 
no fewer than four. They must notify 
the local agricultural representative 
in advance when the hogs attain the 
age of six weeks. Hogs are to be 
weaned and weighed at six weeks of 
age and fed and cared for by the 
contestant. An accurate account 
should be kept of the kinds and 
amount of feed consumed during the 
feeding period. Garbage or refuse 
from the house must not be fed. The 
form supplied for recording details 
of the competition must be filled out 
to the satisfaction of the representa
tive. Contestant must notify the 
representative three days before the 
hogs are to be finally weighed. Hogs 
may be finished any time within 20 
weeks of age.

All reports must reach the office of 
the local agricultural representative 
not later than November 12.

MONEY
—is never safe about the house. Fire, loss, 
theft take place in spite of the utmost care. ^
Secure absolute protection for your surplu» 
funds in a Sterling Bank Savings Account. 
Your money—instead of being idle-will be 
earning you a profit. It can be readily obtained 
if needed. You will have the convenience of 
paying accounts by cheque.
Any Sterling Bank Branch will be glad to open 
an account for you. 81

The Sterling Bank
of Canada

STOP THE PAIN
Headache, Neuralgia, Rheumatism, 

Backache, Sciatic and Ovarian Pains. 
One or two DR. MILES' ANTI-PAIN 
PILLS and the pain is gone. Guaran
teed Safe and Sure. Price 30c 

SOLD IN WATFORD BY 
TAYLOR DRUG CO.

War Bond Coupons Cashed Free
The Merchants Bank 

will cash all War Loan 
coupons or interest cheques 

when due, on presentation.
Without making any charge 

•whatever for the service. If you 
have not a Savings Account, L *

why not use your interest 
ui money .to open one with this Bank ?

TH€ MCRCHANTS BANK
Head Office : Montreal» OB?* Established *864*
WATFORD BRANCH, ' 
ALVINSTON BRANCH,

• F. A. MacLEAN, Manager.
G. H. C. NORSWORTHY, Manager.

Sew Prices
GRAPELADE, 2141b tins................   50c

STRAWBERRY JAM, 4 lb tins ........................... $ 1.00

AUTUMN LEAF SALMON, 1 lb Fancy Cohoe.... 40c

CASCADE SALMON, lib Pink ........................... 20c
BULK OATMEAL, 4% lb......................................... 25c

BULK CORNMEAL, 414 lb............ :............... 25c

CHICK FEED, 5 1b................................................... 15c

MONARCH COFFEE, lib tins............................. 65c

ALL LAUNDRY SOAPS, 3 bars........................... . 25c

S. B. How den Est.

WOMEN OF 
MIDDLE AGE

May Pass the Critical Period Safely 
and Comfortably by Taking 

Lydia E. Pinkham’s Vegetable 
Compound.

their work, a spirit of co-operation 
existed, which was most delightful. 
By having their canning done out of 
the home the mothers had more time 
to be with their children and to give 
more attention to other details which 
were crowded out by reason of the 
many duties she had to attend to.

The next step to be undertaken by 
the Parkhill women is the establish
ment of a community laundry, and

AMES HOLDEN 
“AUTO-SHOES”

Cord and Fabric Tires in all Standard Size

Ray Morningstar
WAT-FORD GARAGE

Phone 21

Regina, Saak.—“I was going through 
Change of Life and suffered for two , 

years with headaqhe, 
nervousness, sleep
less nights and gen
eralweakness. Some 
days I felt tired and 
unfit to do my work.
I gave Lydia E. 
Pinkham’s Venmcnam s vege
table Compound a 
trial and found good 
results, and I also 
find it a very helpful 
Spring tonic and use-

______ ________ ful fpr constipation
from which I suffer much. I have rec- 

,, , I ommended Vegetable Compound to sev-
women could get together aqd do eral friends, and am willing you should

miViliob fkia __ Mro Xf a nmiT » XMT T van-»publish this.”—Mrs. Martha W. Lind
say, 810 Robinson St., Regina, Sask.

If you have warning symptoms such 
as a sense of suffocation, hot flashes, 
headaches, backache, dread of impend
ing evil, timidity, sounds in the ears, 
palpitation of the heart, sparks before 
the eyes, irregularities, constipation, 
variable appetite, weakness, inquiet
ude, and dizziness, get a bottle of Lydia 
E. Pinkham’s Vegetable Compound and 
begin taking the medicine at once. We 
know it will help you as it did Mrs. 
Lindsay.

What’s a 
Guarantee ?

Our idea of a guarantee is that the 
manufacturer who gives one-which hasn’t 
any tags and loopholes—believes in his 
product.
So much so that he stands ready to make 
good any loss suffered by the purchaser 
through defective material or workman
ship.
It’s mainly because of the guarantee that 
goes with them that we arc selling and 
recommending Ames Holden “Auto- 
Shoes.”
Of course, wc know they give the cheapest mile
age too—that they are dependable tires for any 
make of car, anywhere. But it’s the guarantee 
that we talk about most, ft’s the straight and 
clean-cut, without time or mileage limits. It 
shifts our responsibility on to the manufacturer 
atid he lives up to every letter of it. Come in and 
let us tell you about the guarantee that goes with

4
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Greatest Improvement 
In Riding Comfort Since the Introduction

't*V, of Pneumatic Tires
■>éw,

HERE is a brand new type of car, 
built in Canada by Canadians, for 

Canadians. It solves the problem 
which has baffled automotive engi
neers—how to combine riding comfort 
with light weight and economy.

Our new Three-Point Cantilever 
Springs make this possible.

-\
These are the first springs of their 

kind and they are made of chrome 
• vanadium steel. They are exclusive 
with Overland.

Because of these springs, Overland 4 
combines the riding qualities of large, 
heavy, expensive, long wheelbase cars, 
together with the advantages and 
economy of small, light cars.

With 100-inch wheelbase, Overland 
4 has the luxurious riding ease of 130- 
inch Springbase.

The exclusive, Three-Point Canti
lever Springs cushion the car so that it 
rides well on all roads : they reduce 
choppy rebounds and side swaying, 
protect the car from road shocks and

prolong its life, minimize twisting or 
racking of frame and body, enable the 
car to hold .he road betterT

'

The car and passengers ride smooth
ly as though floating, free from road 
shocks.

But this new riding comfort, possi
ble only with these Three-Point Canti
lever Springs, is but one of the advan

tages of Overland 4.
Its light weight makes possible 

great economy of gasoline and tires.
High quality materials insure dura

bility. All viM parts of the front axle 
and steering gear and all highly 
stressed driving gears and shafts are 
made of alloy steel.

The equipment list of Overland 4 is 
like that of expensive cars: Auto-Lite 
Starting and Lighting System, Electric 
Horn — Specially Resilient Upholstery 
Springs—Demountable Rims—Three 
Speed Transmission—Slanting Rain 
Visio» Windshield—Tillotson Carbu
retor, and many other high quality 
conveniences.

In every respect Overland 4 is a 
quality car. The body is all steel, all 
enamel, the brightest, hardest, most 
lasting finish.^

i
Overlaqd 4 has been tested for two 

years and more than 250,000 miles over 
the Rocky Mountains, prairies, 
through deep mud and scorching des
erts—through quick, sharp climatic 
changes. As a result of these tests we 
were able to judge the car’s perform
ance under every condition and to per
fect it before offering it to the public.’ 11

There is no previous car of any size 
or price to adequately compare with 
the character of service Overland 4 in
troduces,

The farther you ride in it the more 
you will appreciate it. Come in and 
get a Booklet. The demand for Over
land 4 will be greater than the supply 
for some time.

-a Tc

i 1 *
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H \ lOO inch Wheelbase
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FAR AND NEAR WARWICK COUNCIL

Wanted 
Goods

, SONS & CO.

In the last seven years the number 
of civil servants at Ottawa has been 
increased by fifty per cent., or from 
30,988 to 46,600.

Canada’s first postage stamps were 
issued April 23rd, 1851, and bore the 
picture of the Beaver. The first issue 
comprised, a three-penny, a six
penny and a twelve-penny.

In London, Ont., four members of 
the Royal Mounted Police guard the 
offices of the Tax Collectors. The 
same precaution is being observed in 
other cities.

Stumbling into a vat of boiling 
dripping at her father's butcher shop 
London on Saturday evening, Phyills 
Lankin suffered injuries that result
ed in her death some hours later. 
The child was the three-year-old 
daughter of Lester Lankin.

In Brantford City Officials are re
ported to be planning for a move to 
close up all places where men and 
women gather, at 11 o’clock each 
night. This, they state, would not be 
confined to dances only, but to all 
social gatherings of a public nature 
where the two sexes meet.

John Bowman, 13-year-old Peach- 
land boy, in trying to discover 
whether a shotgun cartridge would 
explode if hit with a stone, nearly 
lost his life. John is carrying shot 
in various part of his body as a re
sult of his experiment, though fort
unately nine in a vital place.

In the Jfttillieit»- of dollars being 
spent on Good Roads the Inspectors 
should see for a certainty that good 
roads are secured. It is a esay matter 
to squander good coin, at a lively 
rate and have nothing to show for it 
in the end. Permanency should 
characte: " a public expenditure and 
“slop” w-rk should be cut short with 
emphasis.

The Bureau of Municipal Affairs 
has issued a bulletin . of municipal 
statistics for 1919 and population 
for 1920. There are 655 townships 
148 villages, 139 towns, 24 cities, 
and 38 counties in the province,mak- 
nig a total of 940, being an increase 
of five per cent, in ten years. The 
assessed value of the Province is 
$2,131,666,300. The total taxes im
posed for municipal purposes is 1919 
was $43,607,652, and for schools 
$18,361,838.

At the annual convention of the 
Canada Conference and Evangel
ical Association held at Stratford 
last week the following resolutions 
was passed :—“That we regard with 
alarm the ever-increasing use of 
tobacco, especially by the young, on 
account of the waste and its evil 
effects physically and spiritually, and 
we urge the importance of an edu
cational campaign based on scientific 
facts regarding tobacco, together 
with pledge-signing against its use.”

How a 13-year-old boy made $211 
clear profit per acre on potato grow
ing was told in the annual rep<rt of 
a growing contest for boys in Uailo- 
ton and Russell counties, presented 
at a meeting at Ottawa on Saturday 
of last week. Last year Willie Mere
dith, the boy in question, took away 
second prize. This year he came back 
with an average of 490 bushels of 
tubers to the acre, and his clear pro
fit was the amount named. The 
second prize winner this year aver
aged 448 bushels to the acre, and the 
third boy grew 150 bushels to the 
acre.

Insurance agents who until recent
ly paid a license fee of $3.00 to the 
Government for the privilege of 
writing up insurance policies are 
now compelled to pay a separate 
license of $3 for the different kinds 
of insurance. An agent handling fire, 
life, automobile and causuality insui- 
ance will now pay $12.00 for tho 
license which heretofore he paid only 
$3 for the lot. Where the agency ’s 
under a firm name each member of 
the firm is required to take out a 
separate license, while previous to 
this recent provincial enactment one 
license would suffice.

The Pons-Wennecke comet which 
is to make its re-appearance soon 
may be discovered by the astrono 
mers next month, and be generally 
observable in June. It is named after 
the men who first located and made 
observations of it. This is the comet 
that some wags have said may collide 
with the earth and a good deal of 
fun has been made out of the poss
ibilities of future happenings. That 
humor of this kind sometimes works 
in queer directions is illustrated by 
the seriousness with which many 
people have regarded the statements 
of these practical jokers. There are a 
number of people who are willing to 
believe that only by a miracle of 
nature can the earth avoid a disast
rous bump.

The state of Michigan is in the po
sition of having a valuable stock of 
conficsated liquor on hand for which 
it can find no sale. In other 'places 
confiscated liquor is sold to druggists 
who have licenses to handle it for 
medicinal purposes; but in Detroit 
the druggists say it does not pay. A 
member of the liquor committee of 
the state legislature is authority for 
the statement that of more than 600 
druggists in Detroit, only four have 
taken out licenses. They claim that 
liquor is so easily obtained in the 
cit- that there is little demand upon 
the Iruggists. Even when doctors do 
prescribe liquor the patients prefer 
going where they can get it by the 
quart instead of by the ounce. It is 
estimated that the Michigan state 
authorities have 100,000 quarts of 
good liquor on hand, which they are 
unable to dispose of. Of course, good 
liquor will improve with age.

-, -

70.00

The Council met on the 25th inst 
as per adjournment. Members all 
present. The minutes of the last 
meeting were read and confirmed.

The following orders were granted 
Ed White, doubletree for

grader ............................ $ 1.00
C. E. Janes, amt due from

S Boundary drain........  459.02
H. C. Benedict, part salary

as assessor .....................
John Cooper, gravel furo

in 1920 .........................
Ingot Iron Co., cul. furn.
J. McKercher, grader blade 
Corrugated Pipe Co., cul.

furnished ....................... 245.72
Campbell—Muma, that the pet

ition of H. Curts and others to have 
the McPherson drain repaired and 
of James Brandon and J. Campbell 
to have part of Lot 11, con. 4, S.E. 
R. drained be entertained and the 
Clerk be instructed to have C. A. 
Jones examine the same and report. 

Carried.
Campbell—Per' cr, that we in

struct Mr! Bell, engineer, to make a 
new assessment on the Campbell 
drain.—Carried.

Higgins—Muma, that statute lab
or be $2 per day as per statutes and 
that all parties on the County Roads 
be given a chance to earn their 
amounts on sideroads by pathmas- 
ters of each beat or otherwise and 
that all road lists not returned by 
the pathmasters the work will be 
taken as not done.—Carried.

The council then adjourned to 
meet on Monday, the 30th day of 
May, at ten o’clock as a Court of 
Revision on the Assessment Roll and 
for general business.

N. HERBERT, Clerk.
BOARD OF EDUCATION

Minutes of a regular meeting of 
the Watford Board of Education 
held in the Library Board room on 
Monday, 25th inst, at 7.30 p.m.

Present—John McKercher, chair
man; Dr. Howden, E. D. Swift, W. 
E. Fitzgerald, Dr. McGillicuddy, and 
Dr. Siddall.

The minutes of last meeting were 
read and confirmed.

Howden—McGillicuddy, and Car
ried, that the following accounts be 
accepted and paid.

HIGH SCHOOL
Geo. Chambers Est, lumber.$ 11.10 
Swift, Sons & Co., supplies 14.22 
McKay School Equipment

Ltd., blackboards ......... 246.92
W. A. Smith, wood..........  65.00
Sam Janes, draying........... 1.75
Electric light, armory.... 2.00 
Meredith and Fisher, legal

advice .............................. 10.00
PUBLIC SCHOOL

W. A. Smith, wood.......... $ 65.00
Reports of the Public School for 

February and March were read.
Fitzgerald—Swift, and Carried 

that the Public School Principal's 
report for February and March be 
received and filed.

Principals Cameron and Mahon 
were present and advised the Board 
of some equipments that were neces
sary for both the schools.

Swift—Siddall, and Carried, that 
the requirements mentioned by the 
Principals be referred to the repair 
and supply committee for attention.

Fitzgerald—Swift, and Carried, 
that we advise our Municipal Coun
cil to supply $650.00 for Public 
School purposes for May.

McLaren—Swift, and Carried, 
that we adjourn.

D. WATT, Secretary.

New York Times.—The 1st of May 
is drawing near. Germany’s past 
record leads to the fear that there 
will be a new German proposal late 
in the afternoon of April 30, intend
ed only for discussion and delay. The 
French are not in a mood to wait 
much longer. Whatever counter-pro
posals Germany has in mind must 
this time be made in good time, if 
they are to be seriously considered 
in Paris. The-Germans have had 
opportunity after opportunity to 
settle the indemnity question by 
showing a real willingness to pay 
what they owe. If they suffer from 
the French application of force next 
month, the fault will be almost en
tirely their own.

Children Cry
FOR FLETCHER’S

CASTO R i A
AUCTION SALE OF 

HOUSEHOLD EFFECTS

The undersigned has received in
struction from the administrator of 
the estate of the late

MRS. C. WILLOUGHBY 
to sell by auction on the premises 

Corner of Warwick and Erie Street» 
WATFORD, on 

SATURDAY, MAY 7th, 1921 
at 2.30 p.m., the following goods;— 

1 full bed room suite, 3 beds, 
springs and matresses, parlor suite, 
table, 1 chest of drawers, 1 dining 
table, 6 dining chairs, 1 sideboard, 
3 rocking chairs, high chair, 2 com
odes, kitchen chairs and table, 1 cup
board, 3 tables, 1 rug and carpets, 
linoleum, pictures, hall rack, vacuum 
cleaner, parlor lamp, drapes, 2 coal 
heaters, 1 with oven; 1 coal-oil stove 
and oven, 1 small heater, fruit and 
empty sealers, dishes, wringer, lawn 
mower, window shades, and other 
household articles.

No reserve. TERMS :—Cash.
H WILLOUGHBY, J. F. ELLIOT 

Administrator. Auctioneer.
a29-2t
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SEE THE GOODS AT

15 dozen LADIES’ VESTS, good value at 75c—... The Price Break... ,45c 

6 doz. LADIES’ PINK BLOOMERS, value at 75c—The Price Break... ,50c

20 dozen BLACK HOSE, 40c value .......................The Price Break... 25c

20 doz. LADIES’ HOSE, black, brown and grey,50c,The Price Break... 35c 

10 doz. LISLE HOSE, black only, value at 75c... .The Price Break... .49c 

8 doz. GIRLS’ BROWN RIB HOSE, 50c value... .The Price Break... 39c 

20 doz. MEN’S HEAVY WORK SHIRTS, reg. $2. The Price Break. .$1.25

Goods open Thursday—get ready for town !

SWIFT, SONS & CO.
Six months’ exposure in the open 

air reduces the heating value of coal 
by nearly 10 per cent.

CASTOR IA
For Infants and Children

In Use For Over 30 Years
Always bears 

the
Signature of

WANT COLUMN.
Five lines and under 25c. 

Card of Thanks 50c.

FOR SALE—Choice Six year old 
Cow, due to freshen.-—A. G. Brown.

FOR SALE—A Barn 18x30. Alse 
a smaller building.—Geo. Chamber» 
Est.

FERTILIZER FOR BEET GROW, 
ing or gardening on hand at the 
Farmers’ Co-operative Store, Wat
ford.

IBSl

LOST—One Dunlop Tire, 30x3% 
between Arkona and Watford, on 
Arkona sideroad or Main road. Re
ward at Harper Bros., Watford.

INVEST in a Huron & Erie Deb
enture. Interest now 5% per cent, 
on $100 and upwards for one year or 
up to five.—S. Davidson, agent, 
Watford. a8-tf

LIVE HORSES BOUGHT at i 
highest price, also injured horses.— Leti" 
Bros., fur ranchers, lot 18, con. 13, 
Brooke ; Rural phone 48-21. Watford 
P. O. Phone messages at our expense.

NOTICE OF REMOVAL—J. Tom- 
lin wishes to notify the public that 
he has moved to Ontario street, near 
John street. Satisfaction guaranteed 
in all furniture repairing and up
holstering. tf

Persons desiring any kind of auto
mobile insurance can obtain same 
by applying to W. E. Fitzgerald, 
Watford, who represents several 
good companies transacting this 
kind of business.

GARD OF THANKS—Mr. Thomas 
McKay and family wish to thank 
all the friends and neighbors for the 
many acts of kindness and expres
sions of sympathy extended to them 
in their recent bereavement.

SpringShoes
WOMEN’S EVERY DAY SHOES.............. $ 3.50
WOMEN’S CUSHION SOLE, Rubber Heel. 5.00
WOMEN’S DONGOLA BAL. Sport Heel

Black or Brown...................   5.50
WOMEN’S BLACK OR BROWN OXFORD

Sport Heel,............................................ 4.00
MEN’S BROWN FINE fJICKS............ 6.00
MEN’S EVERY DAY SIC E3 .. .$3.0(1 to $6.00
CHILDREN’S SHOES............ . .51 cents to $2.50
SUPPERS & OXFORDS FOR ALL THE FAMILY

OUR SPRING STOCK IS COMPLETE 
AT REDUCED PRICES

P. DODDS & SON
WATFORD'S BUSY STORE

FOR SALE—Eggs For Hatching, 
Bred-to-Lay Barred Rocks, $1.00 for 
15, $6.00 per 100, 25c extra to pack. 
Also Strawberry and Raspberry 
plants. Apply to Hugh R. Clark, R. 
R. 2, Watford, phone Arkona line.

a29-4t
BARBER SHOPS CLOSE

We, the undersigned, have agreed 
to close our shops Wednesday after
noons and Monday evenings of each 
week throughout the summer, com
mencing May 1st.

C. C. LEIGH.
G. B. RICHARDSON.
JAS. KERSEY.

I have been appointed agent for j 
the following papers: The London I 

' Advertiser and Free Press, Toronto 1 
| Globe, Star, Mail &Empire, and Far

mers’ Sun. I go by your door every 
day, please hand me your subscrip
tions or leave your order at the 
house. Do not mind those strange 
agents whom you know not.—S. W. 
LOUKS, courier, R. R. No.5. flltf

CORRUGATED IRON, Preston 
Safe-Lock Shingles, Metal Ceilings 
and ail kinds of metal goods. Also 
Brantford Asphalt Shingles and 
Roofing. Anyone requiring any sup
plies in this line will find it to their 
advantage to get in touch with GEO. 
O. STEVENSON, Phone 74, Wat
ford,____________ ________ ill 9tf

FOR SALE
Eggs for Hatching, Thoro Bred 

Barred Rocks O. A. C. Laying Strain 
75c per 15 eggs, special price by 100. 
Also Strawberry plants for sale, 4 
leading varieties: Senator Dunlop, 
William Belt, Glen Mary and Wil
liams. Order early—Lorenzo Evans, 
Arkona, Ont.

mar25-2m
STRATHROY REAL ESTATE 

EASTMAN & SEARSON
Farm, Town and City Property
sold and exchanged.

Office opposite P.O. Phone 158 
dl5s-6m

WARWICK COURT OF REVISION
The Court of Revision for War

wick Township will be held in the 
Town Hall, Warwick, on Monday, 
May 30th, 1921, at 10 o’clock a.m. 
to hear and decide any complaints 
against the assesment of the town
ship. Interested parties please take 
notice.
a29-3t N. HERBERT, Clerk.

HAVE YOUR PIANO TUNED NOW
Pianos Tuned properly by one on 

your own town. All work guaran
teed. Graduate of Brantford Insti
tute. Terms reasonable.

GLEN graham
Phone 85J. Erie street, Watford.

* CUT OUT THIS COUPON *
* It is good for fifty cents on *

any five dollar order if pre- * 
sented during April at *

* ROBSON’S STUDIO, Petrol.. *
* only one coupon with each order *
******»*«.*.
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TENDERS FOR DRAIN
Tenders will be received by the 

undersigned up to Tuesday, May 10, 
1921, for the construction of the east 
branch of the Kersey Drain in the 
Township of Warwick. Plans, specifi
cations and profile may be seen at 
my residence, lot 21, con. 1, at any 
time. Work to be completed by Nov. 
1st. The lowest or any tender not 
necessarily accepted.

WM. E. PARKER, Reeve.
22a-3t

MAIL CONTRACT
SEALED TENDERS, addressed to 

the Postmaster General, will be re
ceived at Ottawa until noon, on Fri
day, the 27th May, 1921, for the con
veyance of His Majesty’s Mails, on a 
proposed Contract for four years. 
Six times per week over Watford 
No. 2 Rural Mail Route, from the 
1st October, 1921, next.

Printed notices containing further 
information as to conditions of pro- 
E?se? Contract may be seen and 
blank forms of Tender may be ob- 
toined at the Post Offices of Watford, 
Warwick, Kcrwood, Alvinston, and at 
the office of the Post Office Inspector.

CHAS. E. H. FISHER,
n . /-.m . Post Office Inspector.
Post Office Inspector’s Office,

London, Ont., 15 April, 1921.
a22-3t
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TIRES
Vulcanized and 

Repaired
R. jThawkins

Egremont Rd.; Warwick
a22-lm
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HER CASE SEEMED 
HOPELESS

Bank Block, and is being weil pat
ronized by the district

Died—Mr. Robert Ross, at his 
home, 2nd line north, Warwick, aged 
59 years, 3 months and 3 days. In- 
etrment in Pinehill cemetery, Thed- 
ford.

ARKONA

vanted 
Goods

KERWOOD

But “Fruit-a-tim” Brought 
Health and Strength
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VKINS
Warwick

29 Sr. Rosa Sr., Montreal.

( “I am Writing you to tell you that 
'3 owe my life lo “Fruit-a-tivcs”. This 
medicine relieved me when I had 
*iven up hope of ever being well.

I was a terrible sufferer from 
■Dyspepsia—had Buffered for years; 
-and nothing I took did me any good.

I read about “Frnit-a-tivesM and 
-tried them. After taking a few boxes, 
of this wonderful medicine made from 
fruit juices, I am now entirely weil’* 

Madame ROSINA FOISIZ. 
■Be. a box, 6 tor $2210, trial size 25c. 

j At all dealers or send postpaid by 
Vrnit«-tires Limited, Ottawa.

Mr. Geo McIntosh, Toronto, spent 
Sunday with Mr. W. J. Clark.

Mr. Geo. Fuller Toronto, is spend
ing a few days at his home here.

Miss Bessie Fuller, Forest, spent 
the weekend at Mr. David Johnson’s.

Mr. and Mrs. Jas. Marsh, Wayne, 
Mich., are visiting his brother, Thos. 
Marsh.

Mrs'. John Hocken, Mr. Lloyd 
Hocken and little daughter, London, 
called on friends Sunday.

Rev. C. L. L. Couzens was called 
to Cleveland last week where his 
mother is dangerously ill.

Mr. Albert Smith, Strathroy, hag 
been emptied at Rivers Basket Fac
tory and is moving into town.

Mrs. Alex. Oakes and daughter, 
Lena, are visiting ithie week at the 
home of Rev. A. W. Hare, Jarvis, 
Ont.

Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Momingstar 
and children, Detroit, returned home 
after a short visit with her father, 
Mr. Chas. Cliff.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Fair and 
little daughter, Toronto, arrived 
here last week. Mr. Fair has taken 
over the Arkona Garage.

Mr. Philip Austin, our local florist, 
has opened up a floral store in the

“COMFORT" FURNITURE

FOR YOUR HOME

It isn’t fashionable or even 
artistic furniture alone that you 
should have in your home, but 
chairs and sofa and settees that 
it is a real pleasure to sit on. 
After the glamour and the glit
ter of seeing the polish and the 
graceful lines, the one impress
ion that remains is “what a com
fortable chair!” All our pieces 
may be classed as “comfort" 
furniture.

"Victrolas
Records Harper Bros. Pianos and 

Furniture

f a ^

I New Shoe Store
NOW OPEN FOR BUSINESS

jp 7ÎXE NOW have our big stock of Men’s, 
Ladies’ and Children’s Shoes opened up 

ready for your inspection. All new stock and 
the latest styles from Canada’s better shoe 
manufacturers. You are invited to call and 
look over our stock, examine the high quality 
and note the reasonable prices.

ALL OUR SHOES WILL BE SOLD 
ON THE CASH BASIS. SATISFAC
TION GUARANTEED OR MONEY 
CHEERFULLY REFUNDED.

MODERN SHOE REPAIR 
Bring in your Boots and Shoes, 

s Best of Service at Right Prices.

A. Rumford
TAYLOR BLOCK WATFORD

it 1 *

> 1 '<

4 § *

a22-lm

SEASONABLE PREPARATIONS 
on sale only atTaylor’sDrugstore

Taylor’s Throat and Lung Balm
The only guaranteed remedy for all Coughs, Colds and Bronchial 
irritations. It gives instant relief in Bronchitis, but will not upset 
the most delicate stomach. Bottles 35c, 65c and $1.20.

English Rheumatism Capsules
These capsules are sold under our guarantee to relieve the worst 
rheumatic pains inside of six hours. They act by neutralizing Uric 
Acid, which is the direct cause of rheumatism. 50 cents per box.

Taylor’s Cream of Roses
The fragrant, antiseptic lotion for red, rough, chapped skin. It con
tains no oil, and cannot promote growth of hair on the face. It will 
usually cure chapped hands in one night. Large bottles 25 cents.

TAYLORS.’
WHERE QUALITY AND VALUE MEET
Special Agents for Nyal’s Family Remedies—every one guaranteed.
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Mr. Wilfred Richardson of Sarnia, 
spent Sunday with his parents.

Mrs. McIntyre, of Komoka, visit
ed her sister, Mrs. Ohas. Foster, Sr.

Mr. John Waltham, of Sarnia, call
ed on friends in the village this 
week.

Mr. and Mrs. Shepherd of London 
spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. R. 
Pollock.

Mrs. A. Blain, of Sarnia, spent a 
few days the guest of Mrs. Robert 
Patterson,

Miss Eastman and Mr. Earl Wil
son, of London, visited at Mr. Chas. 
Johnson’s recently.

Miss Eleanor Burdick, of London, 
spent the weekend with her aunt, 
Mrs. W. McLaughlin.

Mr. Geo. Vincent, of Strathroy, 
spent the weekend with his niece, 
Mrs. Meredith Morgan.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mills motored 
to Stratford last Thursday to attend 
the funeral of a cousin.

Mr. Cairns and daughter, Annie 
Bell, of Hamilton, are visiting the 
former’s sister, Mrs. Geo. Chittick.

Owing to the heavy rains on Fri
day evening the social planned by 
the Mission Circle was postponed in
definitely.

Sacramental services will be held 
in the Methodist church next Sab
bath morning. The evening service 
will be held at Bethesda..

A new butcher shop is being eréct- 
ed on the property next to Mr. A. 
Laws’ general store, and we under
stand they will be open for business 
in a short time.

The Ladies’ Aid of the Methodist 
church will meet Wednesday, May 4, 
at the home of their president, Mrs. 
Frank Hull. A good attendance is re
quested as there are two quilts to be 
quilted. There will also be election of 
officers for the coming year.

Query 1-—Why does a cup of tea 
loosen up a woman’s tongue ?

Query 2—When listening to a 
roomful of women talking (all at 
once) would you recognize the Eng
lish language ?

The social event of the month in 
Kerwood was the Women’s Institute 
meeting at the home of Mrs. R. 
Pollock, Wednesday'afternoon, April 
20th. The house was tastefully dec
orated with tulips. There was an un
usually large attendance of members 
and their friends and many spring 
frocks were in evidence. We were 
pleased to have with us on this occa
sion our District President, Mrs. 
Douglas, of Strathroy, also Mrs. 
Dunn and Miss Thompson, of Strath
roy. We had hoped to have Miss Mor
ton with us for a talk on Hospital 
work but her duties interfered, so 
we had to forego that pleasure. The 
business part of the meeting was 
soon disposed of and Mrs. Douglas 
was called on for an address and 
her earnest helpful talk thoroughly 
enjoyed, and note was made of some 
good hints from other Institutes for 
our own work. We feel much indebt
ed to Mrs. Douglas for this visit in 
Miss Morton’s absence. Mrs. Douglas 
spoke of the hospital needs both for 
the present and future. Mrs. Frank 
Mills was then called to listen to an 
address given by Mrs. Brunt convey
ing to her our regret that she was, 
leaving our midst. Mrs. Mills was one 
of the organizers of the Kerwood 
Institute and has always been a most 
faithful member ever ready with 
both time and talent. As a slight 
token of our esteem and goodwill we 
asked her to accept a serving tray, 
not that we were suggesting an in
vitation to come and be served, but 
that we wished 'her to have some
thing tangible to often bring to her 
remembrance the many friends in 
Kerwood who appreciated her work. 
In response Mrs. Mills left no doubt 
in our minds about not being forgot
ten and wherever her home might be 
she would always welcome her Ker
wood friends. The lunch committee 
then served Special tea, which was 
much enjoyed. Mrs. Mills’ tray was 
passed around to receive the offering 
for the Strathroy Hospital and we 
now have seventeen dollars and 
thirty cents to devote to some hos
pital need.

AUCTION SALE OF STOCK 
AND HOUSEHOLD FURNITURE

WILLIAM DOAN
will sell at his residence on Simcoe 

street, Watford, on 
SATURDAY, APRIL 30, 1921
at 2 o’clock, the following goods 
1 cow, 1 horse, 6 pigs seven weeks 

old, set of collars and hames, set of 
light harness, 1 work bench, lawn 
swing, buggy, cutter, bicycle nearly 
new, 25 grain bags, string of bells, a 
number of cow chains, 1 robe, sew
ing machine, bedroom suite, couch, 2 
rocking chairs, mattress and springs 
2 tables, wash stand, parlor table, 
gardener’s stand, 2 bureaus, 1 side
board, 6 dining-room chairs, pictures 
dishes, meat chopper, 1 all-wool car
pet, 2 rug carpets, and other articles 
too numerous to mention.' Everything 
without reserve.

TERMS—$10.00 and under, Cash 
over that amount three months' 
credit on approved notes. 6% per 
annum off for cash on sums over 
$10.00.
G. HOLLINGSWORTH, Auctioneer, 

22a-2t

WHY WALK?
IT’S QUICKER AND EASIER 

TO RIDE A

C.C.M. Bicycle
Fitted with new Hercules Coaster Brake 

and C.C.M. Triplex Hanger.

Get your boy or girl a first-class Bicycle 
-a “C.C.M.’’

CALL OR PHONE ,'

W. A. Williams
ARKONA

Androck Corner
Contributed by

•Me ANDREWS WIRE WORKS OF CANADA LIMITED

Will Watford ever have paved 
streets? Ask the chauffeurs how they 
will vote.

Mr. Chas. Andrews and Mr. Dennis 
of Rockford returned to their homes 
at the close of the week after spend
ing a few days with the firm here.

Our Manager, Mr. Bate, was 
absent from the office a few days 
last week having accompanied the 
Reeve and two of the town council
lors to Toronto re Watford’s new 
road proposition.

The Androck Association was 
greatly favored Friday evening by 
having Postmaster David Evans of 
Strathroy address their meeting. Mr. 
Evans is a keen student of world 
conditions and his message was most 
timely, and received with much 
appreciation by the members of the 
Association.

The total sales of our Canadian 
plants to date show a slight increase 
over that of last year. Our sales for 
1921 up to April 23rd are $173,- 
549.22 while last year for the same 
time amounted to $125,380.06.

Durnig a severe electrical storm 
recently, our Strathroy shop was 
struck, setting fire to tfce shingle 
roof. Some of our shop employees 
living in the neighborhood discovered 
the fire as it was gaining alarming 
headway and by climbing up through 
the attic and out on the roof with 
chemical fire extinguishers, which we 
ayways keep handy in our shops, 
were able to check the flames before 
the town fire department arrived. 
One of the boys ruined a suit of 
clothes while fighting the blaze but 
fhe owners of the property jeopard
ized by the fire will gladly make 
?ood his loss and are very thankful 
t was no worse.

A few visitors from Strathroy call
ed at our office the other day having 
motored from their town here. On 
inquiring how the roads were we re
ceived this answer. “The roads were 
fine until we hit your Front street 
and I guess we would have been com
ing yet if we hadn’t been pulled 
through it.”

I never was much of a hand to tell 
stories interestingly but when I

heard one of the girls say, “This will 
be in the Guide next week,” I says 
to myself, says I, Yes, Sir, and I my
self will see that it gets there if I 
can’t get anyone but Jermima to help 
me write it down,—so here it is, 
here’s the whole story:—Once upon 
a time,—No, ’twas a rainy day in 
April, the rain was falling fast, the 
hoys and girls were going home for 
it was twelve past. The office staff 
they lingered still, they knew the 
rain might easily kill, no umbrellas 
had they nor rubbers on, and some 
of course had their very best gown. 
They waited there till ten minutes 
past and had quite decided they 
would fast, when one bright chap 
suggested a car for really to walk it 
was too far. So he went up to the 
telephone and called a bus in an un
dertone. “As soon as you can please, 
Thank you, man, for here we are, not 
one bite on hand.” They waited 
patiently about until at last they 
heard a shout. They looked around, 
behold! their man, but where was his 
Ford (his new Tin Can). He shout
ed hard “Hey hoys, come here I can
not come to you I fear, my car is 
sinking in the mud, 1 cannot budge 
it with any thud. Walk up that far 
and we shall see when our forces 
all combined be if we can move it 
from that clay, we’ll then go re
joicing on our way.” So out the 
office staff were forced to go, walk 
down that lane, twas a worth while 
show. They went to the corner and 
looked at the car and there it was 
sunk in the mire. The girls stood 
aghast, the boys looked perplexed. 
They all watched the driver who 
seemed sorely vexed. Clean shoes 
were forgotten, the boys took a hold. 
They pushed and worked like war
riors bold. Time passed on, terra 
firma was found, one more gentle 
push and “Lizzie” turned round. All 
aboard, cried the driver, “we’re all 
ready now.” so in they hurried and 
got seated somehow. Their shoes 
were well laden, their clothes drip
ping wet. Their brows deeply furrow
ed and showed signs of sweat. They 
landed home safely at twelve thirty- 
three and thus ended the fun for 
Jermima and me.

CLEARING SALE OF FARM 
STOCK

The undersigned has received in
structions to sell by public auction 
on the premises,

West half Lot 6, con. 1, S.E.R.,, 
Warwick

FRIDAY, MAY 6th, 1921
at one o’clock, the following stock :-

1 imported Clyde mare with foal 
at foot, 1 Gelding rising three years, 
3 milk cows, one due, others later in 
August; 2 heifers rising 2 years, 5 
calves, 25 hens, 1 wagon and rack, 
gravel box, 1 Merickville walking 
plow nearly naw, 2 stes harrows, 1 
fanning mill, set stock scales 3000 
lbs, Galvanized water tank 12 bhls 
capacity, 1 set double harness, 1 set 
single harness, a number of collars, 
single buggy, democrat, set Hastings 
sleighs, set of light sleighs, cutter, 
Deering mower, International 1 % h. 
p. engine, Premier cream separator, 
Ford auto, 175 bushel oats, extension 
ladder, barrel containing 20 gal. or 
more motor oil, logging chains, 
neckyokes, doubletrees, cream can 
and numerous other articles. No re
serve as proprietor has sold the 
place..

TERMS:—$10 and under, Cash; 
over that amount 6 months’ credit 
on furnishing approved joint notes. 
6 per cent, per annum discount for

WM*. McRORIE, M. J. ROCHE 
Proprietor. Auctioneer.

ASTHMA
NO Snakiig—la Sinking—He Serif 

Jest Swallew a Capsule 
RAZ-MAH /« Guaranteed
to restore normal breathing, atop mums 
gatherings In the bronchial tubes, gi™ 
long nights ot inlet alee»; contains no 
habit-forming drng. $1.00 at your drug-

Kt’a Trial free at our agencies or write 
ablatons, 142 King W., Toronto. 
Local Agent—J. W. McLaren

Bennie, only son of Alex. Mellott, 
aged 10 years, of Ridgetown, was 
struck in the temple by an artichoke 
thrown by a companion while at play 
and died from the injury.

Glen Rawlings, Bosanquet, has 
sold his farm of 120 acres, lake road, 
to Newton Moody, for $10,000.

Hon. R. H. Grant, minister of ed
ucation, says that no schools will be 
asked to consolidate who do not wish 
to do so, but those that did would be 
generousyl treated.

Tbs Wonderful barbel bale far to- Inries k skin tfUoaae. «Oc. «U dealers. ;

60631
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THERE IS

Crusade for Good Health
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“Lest We Forget1

.ltade the Supreme Sacrifice
Watford and Vicinity,"

Capt. Thon. Ir-frwtft * 
Sergt.-Major L. G. Newell 
Pte. Alfred Woodward 
l*te. Percy 5titrhell 
Pte. R. Whalton 
Pte. Thon. Lamb 
Pte. J. Ward 
Pte. Sid Brown 
Pte. Gordon Patterson 
Pte. F. Wakelin, D. C. M.
Pte. T. Wakelin 
Pte. G. M. Fountain 
Pte. H. Holmes 
Pte. C. Stillwell 

* Pte. Macklin Hagle
Sergt. Clayton O. Fuller 
Gunner Russell H. Trenouth 
Pte. Nichol McLachlan 

. Corp. Clarence L. Gibson 
Signaller Roy E. Acton 
Bandsman A. I. Small .
Capt. Ernest W. Lawrence 
Lieut. Leonard Crone 
Pte. John Richard Williamson 
Lieut. Chas. R. Hiltis 
Lieut Gerald I. Taylor 
Pte. Charles Lawrence 
Lieut. Basil J. Roche 
Pte. Alfred Bullough

tototo to to tototo
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SACRED TO THE MEMORY OF MY 

COMRADES WHO FELL IN 
THE GREAT WAR

Chapter 1
“Carry the word to my sisters—

To the Queens of the East and the 
South. '

I have proven faith in the Heritage
By more than word of mouth.

They that are wise may follow
Ere the World's war trumpet blows 

But,I—I am first in the bottle ;
Said our Lady of the Snows.”

—Kipling.
Yes. I shall never forget, that day 

in August, 1914, when we marched 
to the station at Watford to entrain 
for Valcartier Camp—the assembly 
camp of Canada’s first contingent of 
men destined to take part in the 

, world war, and there were others
came after, and------Glory be to God
for those others as well.

They were happy days we spent at 
Valcartier before we started on the 
rest of our journey, and it was while 
at this camp that the first incident 
in the story which 1 have to tell took 
place.

It was the second night I think 
after we had got settled in our tent; 
and the bed time hour, but there 
aeemed to be a feeling of uneasiness 
prevailing among the lads. Suddenly 
something that one of them was fing
ering caught my eye, in an instant 
the reason of the uneasiness dawned 
upon me. The lad was playing nerv
ously with a pocket Bible and there 
was something in his eyes that look
ed like an appeal for help.

I did not ignore this appeal for 
help, but instantly rapped out the 
words:

“Read it, man, and read it aloud if 
you like; I am going to read too.”

And so by this came a story per
haps an old story; but ever new. He 
had promised his poor old father, 
(his mother had long since passed 
away) that he would read a little 
from the Word of God at night ere 
he slept

And come to find out he was not 
tiie only one, and those who had not 
made any promise agreed that it was 
good.

The matter did not rest there but 
every night while at that camp be
fore we retired for the night they 
would sing a hyt^n or two; and 
would take it in turns to read from 
the Scriptures and then altogether 
would my,

“Our Father, who art in heaven ;..

............... Amen.”
Chapter 2.

“Hope and be undismayed."
Then the time came to sail away' 

on the second part of our journey; 
and for a time the party got separ
ated. I happened to be sharing a 
cabin on the ship with a young man 
whonTl learned in the course of con
versation with him, regarded his life 
as having been an absolute failure, 
and he seemed to be convinced that 
there was nothing worth while for 
him to live for,, and he thought that 
by gonig to the front he would be 
helping out a little and anyway 
would not be misled.,if he were killed 
which he thought bé would be. He 
aeemed to have lost all hope and hard 
and long was the task of convincing 
him that he was not a hopeless case, 
and when he at last realized there 
was still hope and life began to look 
brighter, he went at the job in hand 
as if he meant it and was a fine 
aoldier.

After a rather long sea voyage we 
arrived at our camp in the Old Coun
try, where we stayed a short while 
before going to the trenches; ana

once again the party was able to j 
gather in the tent, tor the evensongs 
and readings as before, and what 
satisfaction must have come to the 
party when one night just at the 
close ' of the evening, a head was 
thrust through the tent door and 
some one of our comrades from an
other part of the camp said:

"Well lads, that was good and it 
did me good and I am glad I had the 
chance to listen.” Surely those even
ings were worth while if only for 
that. *

Reach out to your brother 
A strong, loving hand;
In life’s weary battle 
’Twill help him to stand.
A balm for a heartache,
A smile for a tear;
Reach out to your Brother 
A hand full of cheer.

Chapter III
“Beneath the camp fires gleaming,
Lies a little boy called’Taps.’ ” i 

The time seemed to move rather 
slowly, as that was a very bad fall 
and winter in England and it rained 
almost incessantly which made it 
very uncomfortable. However, the 
day came when we crossed the chan
nel and came to the place we start
ed out for, the front line, and I well 
remember how that our first trip in 
the line we went in with other regi
ments who had been in for some time 
and had experience, and it was on 
this, our first trip in, that we lost our 
Bugler, a little fellow and whom I 
believe our neighbors across the bor
der call Taps. We buried him where 
he fell.

After a couple of days in the line 
with Old Country regiments we 
moved further on to a place where 
we were to take over the line our
selves and I remember the night we 
marched up to occupy the trenches, 
as we drew near to the trenches a 
Sergeant, who was close to me, call
ed my attention to a cloud right over 

> head the exact shape of a Maple 
Leaf, and as we moved up the cloud 
moved with us, this was looked upon 
as a good omen by all who saw it.

It was while occupying these 
trenches that something of the 
beauty of nature was revealed. There 
stood in No Man’s Land what was 
left of a tree, a long stump with an 
arm sticking out, it of course having 
been wrecked by shell fire, and yet 
amidst all the carnage and the noise 
of war, every morning a thrush
would come and perch on that stump 
and warble forth his song of thanks 
to Him who marks the fall even of 
the little bird and we much enjoy
ed the visit of the thrush I can 
assure you. It was here that we lost I 
our first officer, he was shot dead in
stantly, and I believe was the first 
officer killed in the Canadian Forces.
A mighty good fellow, too.

Well, having spent some time here, 
including a big battle period, we 
were ordered to move to another 
part of the line and I temember as 
we approached this new part of the 
line the scene was already full of 
signs of human distress, there were 
women crying and men whose pale 
faces betokened misery, passing by 
and some went by in wagons and all 
carrying what was left of their pos
sessions with them. They were fleeing 
from the homesteads which were be
ing obliterated by enemy shell fire, 
and from the wrath to come.

And as the troops marched along 
they sang, yes, the old songs and the 
new, but as they neared the little 
village, close by which they would 
halt, there rang out this song.
“The Son of God goes forth to war,

A kingly crown to gain;
His blood red Banner streams afar, 

Who follows in his train.”
A glorious band the chosen few,

On whom the spirit came,
Twelve valiant sons there hope they 

knew.
And mocked the cross and shame. 

They braved the tyrants brandished 
spear,

The lions gory mane;
They bowed their necks the death to 

feel.
Who follows in their train.” 

Chapter IV
“Come read to me some poem,

Some simple and heartfelt lay,
That shall sooth this restless feeling, 

And banish the thoughts of day.
And the night shall be filled with 

music,
And the cares that infest the day. 

Shall fold their tents, like the Arabs, 
And as silently steal away/”

—-Toy.
Time goes on, ever on, and again 

and again the front line is entered. 
Some have entered for the last time, 
and some for all time.

He was a good lad and with more 
of his comrades was detailed to hold 
a supporting point, but the enemy 
took a dislike to it and one day open
ed up with heavy artillery on it 
knocking it west and crooked, yet. 
amidst it all he sat and played on his 
flute which he always carried; the 
songs of home, the love songs, and 
the jolly songs as well, and his com
rades joined their voices in the song, 
for it cheered them as they stuck to 
their post in that terrible blast of 
hell. But all in a moment his life was 
snuffed out and he passed on to play 
his flute in peace where the fires of 
hell are no more known.

Then there was another chap, a 
big rough and ready fellow, who 
loved the ribald song and to look up
on the wine when it is red. He was 
what the world would call a tough 
un, but beneath that outward rough
ness there beat a hèart of gold. It 
was my privilege to talk with him 
when his soul desired quietness which 
did happen once in a while, and I

The Canadian Red Cross Society is one of thirty-one National Red 
Cross Societies engaged in a worldAvide Crusade for

The improvement of health 
The prevention of disease 
The mitigation of suffering.

.This movement is endorsed by
The Governments of Thirty-one Nations;
The League of Nations;

, Medical and Public Health Experts Meet
ing in International Conference at ,
Cannes, France, April, 1919.

The Crusade is being inaugurated by a

World-Wide Enrollment of Members
ONTARIO ENROLLMENT 

May 22-28
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As the outward and visible sign of your personal share in the 
movement for good health ;

To help create public opinion in favour of sound health measures.

You may enroll with your Local Red Cross Branch or Enrollment Com
mittee or, if there is no organization in your community with THE 
ONTARIO PROVINCIAL DIVISION, 410 SHERBOURNE ST., TORONTO.

Canadian Red Cross Society
Ontario Division.

learned to love this big rough fellow, 
And did he love anyone? Yes, he lov
ed his mother for one, she was his 
emblem of purity, his guardian angel 
and guiding star, and even as I 
watched the tears come to his eyes as 
he talked of her, I knew that he 
fought many a hard battle within 
himself as to whether R was worth 
the sacrifice of leaving her he loved 
so dearly to join in the struggle 
against the would-be oppressor. 1 
remember well his final words as he 
spoke of her.

“Siddy,” he said, “It’s got to be 
done. Pray God that we gain the vic
tory.”

Shortly after he fell mortally 
wounded. He was hit by shrapnel as 
he stood hurling defiance in all the 
language he knew at the whole lot of 
them.

Chapter V
“Lead kindly light, Amid the en- 

cirling gloom,
Lead thou me on ;

O’er moor and fen, o’er crag and 
torrent till

The night is gone.”
There is no doubt that a feeling of 

lonliness must come to one who is 
passing away on a comfortable bed 
surrounded by loved ones, but I 
fancy it would be as nothing com
pared with that of one lying on the 
field of battle and his life blood ebb
ing fast away. All around him noth
ing but death and destruction, pools 
of blood and an awful stench and 
covered by an absolute lonliness and 
the knowledge that he is far away 
from all he loved so dear. Oh how 

| slow must seem the moments to one 
who lays waiting for the life blood to 
flow away.

I shall never forget one night as 
we moved up to the trenches, we 
were passing through a communica
tion trench, and laying on one side 
was the body of a young lad terribly 
injured, and it looked as if just be
fore he died he had managed to crawl 
there in a last desire for protection 
He was young, it was clear, and I 
fancy must have raised his age in 
order t<r serve his country, but you 
will forgive him for that, ‘it gave one 
a sad feeling at heart, as they 
thought of some one far away who 
must be thinking of their boy, yet 
not knowing that he lay there cold in 
death, and the picture came, to me of 
what his last moments must have

been. The cry of anguish as his soul 
cried out to the Master.

“Jesus Savior, I have given all for 
them, no I have not been all I should 
have been in my short life, but I 
have given all for them even as you 
did for me.”

And I fancy then I hear the Mas
ter say,

“Yes, Laddie, I died for you and

behold me now alive forever more* 
Come and I will give thee the Crowd 
of Life, and thou shalt live foreve* 
more.” , ■<
“And with the mom, those angdi 

faces smile, 4
Which I have loved long since an3 

lost awhile,
Lead thou me on.” ■
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Help Save the Home!
TO PRINCIPALS AND TEACHERS,

SCHOLARS AND PARENTS :__

We will send “Home Inspection Blanks" to the 
teaching staff throughout Ontario for distribution 
among their pupils.

Canadians your sympathie co-operation 
s sought in the important work of conserving the 
by fire d pr°perty of our PeoP'e from destruction

t?® PSL0" Is plann«d t0 take place throughout 
the Province during the week of May 2nd. The
tion'to5' haleCH °f this Ia?Pection is to" draw atten- 
? t.0. hazardous conditions in the homes and
house holders menaCe rem<Wed °r corrected b>‘ the

The housing problem makes the protection of 
dwellings of paramount importance protectlon- of

CLEAN IIP.
Prevent fires by removing the cause.

Information and text-books, “Conservation of Life 
and Control/’ ^f ree ^.2^ itS °nKm

Ontario Fira Prevention League, Inc.
In Affiliation with Ontario Fire Mar.hal’s Office

153 University Avenue......................Toronto
GEORGE F. LEWIS, Secretary.
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LIVESTOCK 
FOR SALE

Shorthorn, Angus 
Hereford, Holstein 

BULLS Ayrshire, Jersey
Fanners and stockmen desiring to 

'purchase purebred registered males 
*nd females, individually or in car 
lots, should communicate with the 
Secretary of the Lambton County 
Pure Bred Livestock Breeders’ As- 
sociation.

Up-to-date lists of the pure bred 
' livestock, for sale in the county kept 
Ion hand. Expert assistance will be 

. given to all parties desiring to pur
chase herd sires. Parties desiring to 
list their animals should communi
cate with the Secretary.
|W. P. MACDONALD, Petrolia, Ont.

g* gtmc
PAINTER AND DECORATOR * 

PAPER HANGING *

WATFORD ONTARIO

' GOOD WORK *
■ PROMPT ATTENTION *
■ REASONABLE PRICES *
>. ESTIMATES FURNISHED *
> SATISFACTION GUARANTEED *
I   *
1 RESIDENCE—ST. CLAIR ST- * 
*** *********

WHY SUFFER PAIN?
rOU can’t do justice to yourseflt in business, social or home life if 

“ r f r<............................YC ,
you suffer from headache, backache, neuralgia, monthly pains, 
or any of the thousand and one pains with which all of us are 

afflicted at one time or another.
These pains indicate a very real physical danger. But there 

are very few pains of any nature that are not promptly relieved by 
Dr. Miles’ Anti-Pain Pille.

Get them in 
handy boxes at 
our drug store. A 
box is insurance 
against head
ache, carsickness 
neuralgia and 
pain of almost 
any nature.

There are no disagreeable after effects. Dr. Mild*’ Anti- 
Pain Pills

STOP THE PAIN
without upset digestion, drowsiness, buzzing in the head, or danger 
of forming a drug habit. Guaranteed Safe and Sure.

SOLD IN WATFORD BY
TAYLOR DRUG CO.

1

DR.MU.ES

Pain Pills.
HEADACHES AND RHUEMAT/C

Ï CLEANLINESS IS OUR MOTTO

IT is our intention to 
handle only the very best 
Ice Cream that we can get. 
Served with fresh, season
able fruits and syrups.

BREAD, CAKES, PASTRY 
ALWAYS. FRESH

f| Your Wedding will not be 
j ? ^complete unless you have 
sjs <one of our beautiful Cakes.

F. H. LoveU’s

JDIGHT NOW is a good 
time to have your Save- 

troughing done, or the old 
ones repaired. Prices are 
slightly reduced and our 
work is absolutely guaran
teed correct in every way.

A good assortment of Cistern and 
Deep Well Pumps, Piping, Pump 
Repairs, etc., now carried in stock.

Brown & Kelly

DEATH OF MRS. GEO. BERRY

The late Sarah Nickles, beloved 
wife of George Berry, who passed 
away at Camlaohie on March 31st, 
was born in 1839, in the parish of 
Bishop’s Nympton, Devonshire, Eng., 
where with her husband, they raised 
a family of twelve children, seven of 

.whom are still living. Two sons died 
in infancy; one in 1897, in India, 
serving Queen and Country, and two 
dauçhters, who remained in England 
after their parents left their native 
land. Mr. arid Mrs. Berry came to 
Canada to a home' provided for them 
by their eldest sons and lived at 
Ravenswood, -for six years, and then 
they moved to the 6th line of Plymp- 
ton. After living there until three 
years ago, tljey moved to Camlachie 
to spend the rest of their days in 
peace and quietness. She leaves to 
mourn her loss, her husband, three 
daughters and four sons, Mrs. Rich
ard Hosegard, of East Jordan, Mich., 
Mrs. Walter Johnson, Mary and Ern
est, of London ; Henry of the 6th line 
of Plympton ; John of Sarnia town
ship and Edwin at home. She was 
laid to rest in Wyoming cemetery on 
April 4th.

Some Sarnia physicians announce 
that they will not give liquor prescrip
tions to any patient not in bed sick. 
Some people will now take to their 
bed on very slight provocation.

CHILDHOOD INDIGESTION

Nothing is more common in child
hood than indigestion. .Nothing is 
more dangerous to proper growth, 
more weakening to the constitution 
or more likely to pave the way to 
dangerous disease. Fully nine-tenths 
of all the minor ills of childhood 
have their root in indigestion. There 
is no medicine for the little ones to 
equal Baby’s Own Tablets in reliev
ing this trouble. They have proved 
of benefit in thousands of homes. 
Concerning them Mrs. Jos. Lunette, 
Immaculée Conception, Que, writes: 
“My baby was a great sufferer from 
indigestion, but the Tablets soon set 
her right and now I would not be 
without them.”—Baby’s Own Tablets 
are sold by medicine dealers or by 
mail at 25 cents a box from The Dr! 
Williams’ Medicine Co., Brockville, 
Ont.

SEND IN THE NEWS

TIME TABLE
fTrains leave Watford station as fol
lows :—

GOING WEST
Accommodation, 111.... 8,44 a.m. 
(Chicago Express, 17... .12.47 p.m. 
Detroit Express, 83.... 6.48 p.m.
itp) Express, B................. 9.11 p.m.
(c)Express, 15................10.10 p.m.

GOING EAST
(Ontario Limited, 80.... 7.38 a.m.
(Chicago Express,6........... 11.16 a.m.
Accommodation, 110.... 2.28 p.m. 
.Accommodation, 112.... 5.45 p.m.

(a)—Stops to let off passenger* 
from Toronto.

(c.—Stops to let off passengers.
. G W. VAIL, Agent, Watford.

CHANTRY FARM 
SHORTHORN CATTLE AND 

LINCOLN SHEEP "

Am booking orders for Silver 
Grey Dorkings and Black Leg
horn Eggs. Winners at C. N. 
E., and Winter Garden Shows 
Toronto, also Western London 
and Guelph Winter. Special 
prices on lots of 50 or more 
Black Leghorns from farm 
flock, handsome and grand 
layers.

ED. DE GEX
KERWOOD ONTARIO

MARTIN-SENOUR
PAINTS AND VARNISHES

Touch up Your 
Furniture and Floors

Furniture that is scratched and scarred is an eyesore. 
If the surface" is spoiled, the article is considered use
less. This is not so. Save the surface and you save all.

Use
WOOD LAC STAIN

Floors and furniture that are shabby can be made to 
look like new by using WOOD-LAC STAIN—a durable, % 
beautiful finish for woodwork of all kinds—a combination 
of high grade varnish and permanent stains. It imparts 
to common wood surfaces the rich appearance of more 
expensive woods such as mahogany, rosewood, cherry, 
etc. Twelve beautiful shades.

Get A Sample
Bring the attached coupon and secure a trial can sufficient 
to do over a chair or small table. We will give you full 
instructions how to use it. We want every householder to
try WOOD-LAC STAIN.

J. McKERCHER
Watford, Ont.
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A Man is just as Young 
. .apd Strong as his.

' BI<£dt i ;!
No man can fight the battles of 

life and hold his own if his bipod 
is not pure, for rich, red- blood 
is what strength is based upon. 
When you see a strong, vigorous 
man, who never knows when he 
is licked, you may wager that 
such a man has coursing through! 
his veins rich, red blood. Many 
people have thin, pale blood. 
They are weak, tire easily, be
come discouraged quickty, and 
sometimes feel Tike giving up ths 
struggle. Such folks need Dr* 
Pierce’s Golden Medical Discov
ery, which is sold by druggists 
in liquid or tablet form.

Send 10 cents to Doctor Pierce’s 
invalids’ Hotel in Buffalo, N. Y.„ 
for a trial package of the tablets.

Niagara Falls,Ont.—"I have need 
Dr. Pierce’s Golden Medical Discoveiy 
at times for the past three years witn 
wonderful results, and I take great 
pleasure in saying a word to boost the 
cause of ‘ Freedom from Illness.’ 1 
am a pressman by occupation, which 
is quite fatiguing and injurious to the 
system, but since taking the ‘ Discov
ery* business lias no drawback foe 
me. Three cheers for Doctor Pieiee’e 
medicine ! ’’—William H. Dempsey, 
Jr., 32 Bridge Street.

AGRICULTURAL INSTRUCTION 
IN ONTARIO

From the grant of $1,00,000 made 
annually by the Dominion for agri
cultural instruction, the Province ot 
Ontario receives $336,303 for the 
purposes contemplated. Of the latter 
amount, $115,000 was devoted in 
1919-20 to the agricultural college’ 
and to the agricultural school and 
farm at Kemptville, $126,000 to the ! 
agricultural representatives, aid. 
$40,000 to elementary agricultural * 
education including household scje'bce 
and manual training as applied to 
work on the farm. The remaining • 
$55,303 is used in various ways, such, 
as demonstrations and instruction In ! 
vegetables growing, the encourage
ment of co-operation and instruction 
in marketing, the development- ' of 
Women’s Institute work, the exten
sion of short courses, demonstra
tions with vegetables and hârtty 
fruits in New Ontario, and in other 
ways, all tending to the advahce- 
ment of agriculture and improve
ments in rural life. How the progres
sive work coming within the province 
of the Act has been fostered is 
illustrated by the fact that while five 
years ago there were no live stock 
shipping clubs in the province, there 
are now three or four hundred ; by 
the creation of egg circles and the 
extension of co-operation in the mar
keting, not only of eggs and poultry, 
but of many other farm products ; by 
the extension of the agricultural 
representative system to practically 
every country in province; by the 
increase of agricultural co-operative 
associations, from 102 with a mem
bership of 2,850 and a business turn
over of $281,355 in 1914, to 32tP 
associations with a membership of 
15,123 and a business turnover of 
$5,278,106 in 1918; by the expendi
ture in five years from the grunt of 
$691,313 on the t.ntario Agricultural 
College and the Agricultural School 
Kemptville; by the extension of short 
course teaching; by the development 
of school and home gardening; and 
by the greatly increased number of 
school fairs. Li 1914, only 264 
schools with 208 school and 55 home 
gardens qualified for grants, but 
five years later, 1,020 schools with 
588 school and 432 home gardens 
qualified, while 1,500 public and sep
arate schools conducted classes in 
agriculture and qualified for grants. 
Also in 1919, 33 high schools had
adopted agirculture as an optional 
subject as against only 11 in 1914. 
In 1914, the number of schoolis in 
the province engaged in garden work 
was but 208. In 1918 it was 588, 
and in 1919, close upon 700. In 1909 

j there were only three school fairs 
! held in the province ; in 1919 there 
j were 357, with 11,823 entries. It is 
I estimated that only 250 people saw 
! the rfist school fair with 68 children 
taking part, whereas in 1919, no 
fewer than 92,600 children and 107,- 
590 adults attended the fairs. 
Dominion Department of Agriculture

^0707018
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Seasonable Goods
PACE EIGHT
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Prices !
EXTRA QUALITY-' IN WOMEN’S COTTr>N 

-HOSE-^in bliek, white and tan—f 
8 to 10........................................................ yf cents /

Ladies’ Silk Gloves 75c
Clearing lines ih black and white Silk 
Glote*—-Sizes 6 to 8%................. ..... 78 cents

Children’s Hose 15c
Fine Ribbed Cotton Hose , in tan only—sizes 
4’A, 5> 6, 7%.................................... 15 cents

Wool Serge at $1.35
Extra Value in Wool Serge

FINE QUALITY—in shades of Navy and 
Turquoise—only.................... % 1 35 per yard

Ladies’ Vests 35c - 45c
Special line to clear—Regular 65c and 75c 
for....................................................... 35c and 45c

BOYS COTTONADE BLOOMERS—sizes 24 
to 32...................... .............. ................... $ 1.00

MEN’S HIGH CLASS SILK NECKWEAR 
Regular $1.25 for................................. 75 cents

MEN’S PURE SILK NECKWEAR—Regular 
price up to $2.50 for......................... $ 1.00

. .MEN’S WASH TIES—Tubular shape 25cents

MEN’S BALBR1CGAN COMBINATIONS—
with short or long sleeves....................$ 1.50

BOYS HATS—Clearing line Boys Felt and 
Tweed Hats—prices up to $1.75 for. . 39c

Men’s Fine Lisle Hose 50c
In black, tan and grey.......................... 50 cents

-, Very. Fine. Quality,, pure .wool. Cashmere , 
Hose ........................................................ 75 cents

Work Shirts $1,25, $1.50
A verp special range, extra large Work Shirts 
in blue Chambray, khaki and black and white

$1.25 end $1.50

A. Brown Co.

f
MARVELOUS CREATIONS IN PARIS GOWNS AND HATS SHOWN Of

PICTURE
UP-TO-DATE DISPLAYS OF MODISTE AND MILLINER ARE 

DELIGHT TO THE EYE OF EVERY WOMAN
Outside of its unusual love story 

and the interest in its up to-date 
problems of life, “The Inferior Sox” 
carries an especial appeal to women 
in the exquisite gowns displayed, its 
marvelous millinery creations, the 
beautiful settings and wonderful 
scenery. This picture, starring Mild
red Harris Chaplin, the star charm
ing, will be shown at the Lyceum, on 
Friday (tonight). April 29th.

Mildred Harris Chaplin appears in 
different scenes in more than a dozen 
different gowns, all of them the last 
word in fashionable artistry. There 
are Paris creations as well as the 
finest work of the highest priced New 
York modistes.

TTi • ..rr pt.ttt.ffttti.nr"!.rFTOPPFPi^.n.r
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FRIDAY EVENING, APRIL 29th

[Mildred 
[ m*Ohe

Harris Chaplin 
Inferior Sex*

PRETTY LITTLE

Mild red Harris
Chaplin

The
IN

Inferior Sex
THIS BARES THE SECRET 
HOW TO WIN LOVE ! HOW 

TO KEEP LOVE.
A startling expose of married 
life and domestic problems—in 
a story thait shatters traditions 
and tells how to be happy 
though married.

DOES MARRIAGE KILL LOVE 7

TOONERVILLE COMEDY 
“Skipper’s Fire Brigade”

MUSIC — EDUCATIONAL
ADULTS 40c, CHILDREN 25c. 
 War Tax Included

The death occurred at the home of 
his son, Dan., lot 28, con. 6, Ennis
killen, of Mr. William Johnston of 
Alvinston after an illness of several 
months. The deceased had been a 
resident of Alvinston for several 
years and was well and favorably 
known throughout the community. 

SEND IN THE NEWS

-the Economical 
Car

First cost 
Running expense 
Maintenance 
Tires, Service

—all at lowest 
cost to you.

R. Morninqstar
WAT-FORD GARAGE

1920 B.C. TO 1920 A.D.
Water Supply Then and Now

From the ancient Egyptian water 
wheel to the modem automatic elec
tric pump is a long stretch, but both 
of these pieces of machinery illust
rate an institution which has had its 
existence throughout history wher
ever ,there has been any degree of 
civilization. The Egyptian along the 
Nile used the clumsy waiter wheel to 
lift water over the bank of the river 
and irrigate his fields. In small towns 
and cities the water supply consisted 
of a system of carriers who used 
pack animals bearing water bags 
made of skin. The Romans solved the 
matter of water supply by conduct
ing the water for miles across the 
country in aqueducts.

Throughout history wherever men 
have established anything like a civil
ized community they have made an 
effort to organize and improve the 
matter of water supply.

I On the Ontario farms this question 
j of water supply has always been of 
great importance. The needs of live 
stock, of the household and frequent
ly of irrigation have made it imper
ative to have a well developed water 
supply on the farm. Usually, of 
course, it comes from wells, and ih 
the old days these wells were served 
by buckets placed on the end of long 
sweeps which constituted a very 
clumsy and inefficient method of 
drawing water from the well. Later 
came the old wooden hand pump 
which wasn’t much better, and later 
still the iron pump and the wind 
mill. This last was the first applica
tion of power other than human to 
the pumping of water. On a great 
many Ontario farms all of these 
older methods have been supplanted 
by the automatic electric pump which 
works silently and efficiently twenty- 
four hours in the day. It draws 
water from the well and stores it 
under pressure in a tank from which 
it runs to faucets all over the house 
and barn. When a certain amount of 
water is drawn out of the tank the 
pump starts automatically and pumps 
in more water until the rising pres
sure stops it. Thus finally the whole 
matter of water supply has been tak
en off of the farmer’s mind and turn
ed over to that best of modern ser
vice, electricity.

And of course the same electricity 
which does the pumping, lights the 
house, does the milking, the sweep
ing, the washing, the churning, the 
separating and a hundred other farm 

I tasks.
I Write for catalog

F. H. JUST
I •*

Dealer
PHONE 28, WATFORD

DEMMIGHT
£Ie ofrJci<y for

Kind You Dream Of
Every one of them is of the text

ure and make that women dream of, 
and will be extremely anxious to see. 
Hats, gloves, hose, shoes and every 
article of women’s apparel are 
matched in harmony and of the very 
latest mode.

Women in the supporting cast also 
are stunningly gowned, for this pic
ture deals with the women of wealth 
and fashion and all are gowned ac
cording to the station in life they 
represent.

The settings are rich and of un-

along 
short 

oot aft

usual beauty, the interior scenes Be* 
ing largely in the drawing rooms aft 
the wealthy, ball rooms, beautiful 
conservatories, fashionable hotel# 
and cafes and private yachts. Scene#' 
were taken actually in homes of th#- 
wealthy and in the larger hotels, s* 
that it is an exact representation 
rather than a simulated appearance*, 
giving everyone an insight into til*- 
mode of life and homes of the e$4 
elusive set. » À

Beautiful Scenery 
Outdoor settings are taken 

the western coast on the sea 
where the surf breaks at the foot 
the lawns of the wonderful countr# 
estates. This scenery is unusual]# 
attractive and a delight to the eye., i 

The ensemble forms a picture of # 
gorgeousness seldom seen on tfc# 
screen. . 1

“The Inferior Sex,” is a story of # 
young society girl, who having mais* 
ied the man of her heart’s desire, be* 
lieves that the rest of her life will q# 
one long honeymoon, but who wake# 
up after a few weeks of married Hf# 
to find that her husband is more eiw 
grossed in business than he is in hflt 
charming self. v (

What she does to remedy this coB4 
dition brings out with startling 
emphasis which is the inferior sex. ‘

as

If thiatrade-mark isn’t 
on back oi every panel 
it isn’t Beaver Board.

USES

Churches
Clubs

Remodeling
Buftgalowa
Theatres
Porches
Store Windows
Restaurants
Lodge Halls

For Better Walls, 
Ceilings Partitions
Supplanting lath, plaster, steel and wood

Why repair, refinish, remodel or 
build in the old way when you can 
get better results with BEAVER 
BOARD (the genuine) at the same 
cost or less>
Quickly applied without dirt or fitter.
Heat, cold, sound and fire retarding to a surprising

Unexcelled painting surface.
No priming coat needed.
Money saved in decorating.
Unaffected by changes in humidity. 
Surface-scaled and sized by exclusive process. 
Back cf board as well ns front protected.
Selected white spruce fibre all through.
Sanitary.
Fibre chemically treated for rigidity,streu^t" and 

durability.

Get oar estimate before going 
ahead with any work.

FOR A NEW ROOF WE SELL
ROLL ROOFINGS 
WOOD SHINGLES 
ASPHALT SLATE SHINGLES 
METAL SHINGLES 
CORRUGATED IRON

GEO. CHAMBERS EST.
Established 1870.

rnimmmeimm

'COAO

Family Dr. says: 
Come to us for your 
Photo Supplies 

and Kodaks

DO YOU TAKE PICTURES? WELL, IF YOU DON T YOU 
ARE MISSING LOTS OF FUN. 1 YOU

COME IN AND GET A NEW KODAK XND LEARN TO no 
PHOTOGRAPHY. WE WILL “SHOW YOU HOW” ° '

AND THEN WHEN YOU NEED “DEVELOPERS’- »,
FILMS OR PHOTO SUPPLIES OF ANY KIND Û1LATES’ 
ALSO FURNISH THEM. ND’ WE CAN

DEAL WITH US , YOU CAN RELY ON WHAT YOU BUY

j.w. McLaren
7710 Store

V

’i1

Druggist
Stationer


